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Session 35 
 

Panel:  Remaining US Disposition Issues for Orphan or Small Volume Low Level and Low Level 
Mixed Waste Streams 

 
 
Panel Reporter:  Richard Blauvelt, Navarro Engineering Research Inc. (USA) 
 
Faced with closure schedules as a driving force, significant progress has been made during the 
last 2 years on the disposition of DOE mixed waste streams thought previously to be 
problematic.  Generators, the Department of Energy and commercial vendors have combined to 
develop unique disposition paths for former orphan streams. Recent successes and remaining 
issues will be discussed. The session will also provide an opportunity for Federal agencies to 
share lessons learned on low- level and mixed low-level waste challenges and identify 
opportunities for future collaboration.  
 
This panel discussion was organized by PAC member Dick Blauvelt, Navarro Research and 
Engineering Inc who served as co-chair along with Dave Eaton from INL.  Panel members 
included; 
 
Ken Small  Doe Nevada 
Christine Gelles   DOE EM HQ 
Dale McKenney Fluor Hanford 
Bill Franz  LATA Portsmouth 
Kaylin Loveland Energy Solutions Inc. 
Mike Lauer  Waste Control Specialists 
 
In addition, George Antonucci, Duratek Barnwell and Rich Conley, AFSC were invited members 
of the audience, prepared to contribute the Barnwell and DOD perspective to the issues as 
needed. 
 
Mr. Small provide information regarding the five year 20K M3 window of opportunity at the 
Nevada Test Site for DOE contractors to dispose of mixed waste that cannot be received at the 
Energy Solutions (Envirocare) site in Utah because of activity levels.  He provided a summary of 
the waste acceptance criteria and the process sites must follow to be certified to ship.  When the 
volume limit or time limit is met, the site will undergo a RCRA closure. 
 
Ms. Gelles summarized the status of the orphan issues, commercial options and the impact of the 
EM reorganization on her program.  She also announced that there would be a follow-on meeting 
in 2006 to the very successful St. Louis meeting of last year.  It will probably take place in 
Chicago in July.  Details to be announced. 
 
Mr. McKenney discussed progress made at the Hanford Reservation regarding disposal of their 
mixed waste inventory.  The news is good for the Hanford site but not good for the rest of the 
DOE complex since shipment for out of state of both low level and low level mixed waste will 
continue to be prohibited until the completion of a new NEPA study.  This is anticipated to take 
several years. 
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Bill Franz from Portsmouth and Dave Eaton representing the INL provided the audience with 
information regarding some of the problematic mixed waste streams at their respective sites.  
Portsmouth has some unique radiological issues with isotopes such as  
Tc-99 while the INL is trying to deal with mixed waste in the 10-100 nCi/g range. 
 
Kaylin Loveland spoke of the new Energy Solutions organization and provided information on 
mixed waste treatment capabilities at the Clive site. 
 
Mike Lauer described the licensing activities at the WCS site in Texas where they are trying to 
eventually have disposal capabilities for Class A, B and C mixed waste from both DOE and the 
commercial sector. 
 
The audience included about 75 WM06 attendees who asked some excellent questions and 
provided an active and informative exchange of information on the topic.  
 


